
Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. David Alldridge 
Senior Technical Advisor 
Savannah River Field Office 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Alldridge: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the third session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.e:ov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

(L~fti 
uce Hamil ton 

c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.e:ov


Yours truly, 
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hairman 

Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Dae Chung 
Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary 

for Corporate Services 
Office of Environmental Management 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20585-1000 

Dear Mr. Chung: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the first session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 3:30 to 4:40 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Hbf 
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. R. Tim Hancock 
Safety Basis Engineer 
Savannah River Field Office 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Hancock: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the third session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfs b.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

~~"'Hamilton 

urs truly, 

c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Jeff Hasty 
Project Manager 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Hasty: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the first session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 3:30 to 4:40 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

~.~t 
irman 

c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Thomas Johnson, Jr. 
Deputy Manager 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the second 
session, which is scheduled to take place from 4:50 to 6:00 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfs b.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

6 f1 rce
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


hairman 

Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Andrew Kuo 
Acting Assistant Manager for Operations 
Savannah River Field Office 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Kuo: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the second 
session, which is scheduled to take place from 4:50 to 6:00 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dntb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

ceHabf' 
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dntb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 
Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Jerold Lipsky Chief Engineer 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Operations Office 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Lipsky: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing 1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the first session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 3:30 to 4:40 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

u;:H=:,r 
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. James McConnell 
Associate Administrator for Safety, Infrastructure, 

and Operations 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20585-1000 

Dear Mr. McConnell: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the third session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

eHf:Jf
airman 

-
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Michael Mikolanis 
Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary for Safety, 

Security, and Quality Assurance 
Office of Environmental Management 
U.S. Department of Energy 
1000 Independence Avenue, SW 
Washington, DC 20585-1000 

Dear Mr. Mikolanis: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the first, second, 
and third sessions, which are scheduled to take place from 3:30 to 4:40 p.m., 4:50 to 6:00 p.m., 
and 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, httg://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

rceHbl-
airman 

c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

https://httg://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Ms. Nicole Nelson-Jean 
Manager 
Savannah River Field Office 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Ms. Nelson-Jean: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the second and 
third sessions, which are scheduled to take place from 4:50 to 6:00 p.m. and 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http://www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

Yours truly, 

c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

r ce f H6 
1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov


Bruce Hamilton, Chairman 

Jessie H. Roberson 

Joyce L. Connery 

DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES 
SAFETY BOARD 

Washington, DC 20004-2901 

February 28, 2020 

Mr. Edmund Szymanski 
Deputy Director 
Office of Safeguards, Security, and Emergency Services 
Savannah River Field Office 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy 
Savannah River Site 
P.O. Box A 
Aiken, SC 29802 

Dear Mr. Szymanski: 

As previously agreed to, we formally invite you to appear and provide testimony at a 
public hearing1 on the status of the Savannah River Site. The hearing will take place at The 
Etherredge Center on the University of South Carolina Aiken campus, on March 19, 2020. The 
public hearing will be comprised of three sessions: Past Actions and Future Plans for Addressing 
Recommendation 2012-1, Building 235-F Safety; Federal Oversight and Staffing; and the Safety 
Posture of the Tritium Enterprise Facilities. Your participation is requested for the third session, 
which is scheduled to take place from 7:00 to 7:55 p.m. 

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board 
Members. Please be prepared to discuss the ongoing and planned actions to address high 
radiological dose consequences to the workers for accident scenarios. The Board posted the 
agenda for the hearing on its web page, http: //www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of any 
agenda changes that may occur as preparations are finalized. 

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please contact Mr. Christopher Roscetti 
(202-694-7169) to confirm your attendance by March 4, 2020 or if you should have questions or 
to make necessary arrangements for your attendance. 

cceH~ 
hairma~:Ulton{) 

I 
c: Mr. Joe Olencz 

1 The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and 
therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute. 

http://www.dnfsb.gov



